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Comments: Years of extensive grazing by domestic sheep has displaced native wildlife, led to persecution of

predators like bears, coyotes, and mountain lions, marred the landscape, compromised water quality, and

negatively impacted visitors seeking solitude and an authentic Wilderness experience.

 

Domestic cattle, sheep or any other livestock in designated Wilderness are detrimental to the biodiversity that

sustains healthy populations of native species. Resource agencies can no longer fall back on historical

management practices. Current trends of climate change have already impacted native species. Resource

agencies can no longer fall back on business  as usual. Native species are already displaced and under stress

due to present environmental changes. 

 

The  future of the bighorn herd and its ability to recolonize its native range across the High Uintas is in doubt

because much of the rest of the bighorn range is filled with domestic sheep that carry disease fatal to the bighorn

 

The SDEIS fails to disclose how many native predators-such as black bears, mountain lions, or coyotes-are killed

in the High Uintas Wilderness to protect domestic sheep, nor the effects continued sheep grazing has on the

potential for recovering native wildlife such as wolves and grizzly bears.

 

Rather than remove the threat of domestic sheep and allowing the bighorn population and other wildlife

populations to expand, the Forest Service proposal essentially endorses the Utah Division of Wildlife Resources'

(UDWR) approach to maintain bighorn numbers by killing native predators. Native predator species are under

stress due to the impact of climate change that is affecting biodiversity of habitat. Removal of domestic sheep is

the only alternative under the current environmental threats to native species. To do otherwise will inevitably lead

to native species extirpation and extinction.

 

 End grazing in the High Uintas Wilderness in order to protect native wildlife, restore the degraded watershed,

and enhance opportunities for an increasingly rare Wilderness experience. 

 

Grazing by domestic sheep and cows compromises the High Uintas watersheds, fouls the lakes and streams,

and severely degrades the experience of visitors seeking a Wilderness experience. Grazing should be curtailed

to meet the public's interest in protecting the High Uintas for wildlife and an authentic Wilderness experience for

visitors.

 

Domestic sheep grazing is incompatible with recovering native bighorn sheep population. If domestic sheep

grazing remains in the High Uintas, the native bighorn sheep will be extirpated and or become extinct.

 

Killing native predators to protect sheep or cows should be prohibited if domestic livestock grazing is allowed to

continue. The SDEIS fails to disclose how many native predators-such as black bears, mountain lions, or

coyotes-are killed in the High Uintas Wilderness to protect domestic sheep. The SDEIS also fails to disclose the

effects continued sheep grazing has on the potential for recovering native wildlife such as wolves and grizzly

bears.

 

I support the no grazing option as it is best for the wildlife, watersheds, recreation, and the Wilderness. At the

very least, the Forest Service should close any sheep grazing allotment if the permit is waived back to the Forest

Service.?

 

 


